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Erection of outbuilding in the rear garden.

Yes

This proposed studio is overly large (27sg.m and 6.1m
width) because the house in whose garden it is to be sited is
double-fronted, uniquely for Arlington Road and it very
nearly full width on the site plot. It is thus overly scaled for
the urban grain. The back gardens in this block contain
many tall trees at their rear boundaries which provide an
excellent habitat for birds and also bats. The rear gardens
are generally dark and not lit up and thus wildlife flourishes.
This unique resource is important in the Conservation Area
in supporting biodiversity, especially as many of the street
trees have been heavily pollarded over the years. The large
expanse of glazing facing the house, along with a 900 x
600mm roof light and LED lighting will result in light pollution
in this unique dark space at the heart of the CA. The studio
is designed to sit on a concrete slab which will not allow for
sustainable drainage and introduces an alien material into a
predominantly soft-landscaped area. In addition the 18sq m
of composite decking may be plastic-based and will again
diminish the amount of soil and open ground in the block.
Despite the green roof proposal the studio will therefore
result in the net loss of open soil, ground and soft planting.
As a consequence it is not considered acceptable. We also
note that the description of the cladding refers to
"maintenance-free" and not specifically to timber boarding
which would not be appropriate in the curtilege of a Listed
Building.
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No personal information you have given us will be passed on to third parties for commercial purposes.
The Council's policy is that all information will be shared among officers and other agencies where the
legal framework allows it, if this will help to improve the service you receive and to develop other
services. If you do not wish certain information about you to be exchanged within the Council, you can
request that this does not happen.
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